UPPER CHATTAHOOCHEE RIVER

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M I N U T E S

FEBRUARY 9, 2012
CUMMING, GEORGIA


The Supervisors of the Upper Chattahoochee River Soil and Water Conservation met on Thursday, February 9, 2012 at 6:30 p.m. at the Golden Corral Restaurant in Cumming, Georgia.

Supervisors present were:  George Lyons, Charlie Tatum, Leonard Ridings, E. H. Reid, Tracy L. Grizzle, Kenneth Beasley, David Sills and Edsel Nix.  Supervisors absent were:  Morris Frady and Gilbert Barrett.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, Buddy Belflower, Louise McPherson, Russell Biggers and Mary Sue Ridings.

Chairman Ridings presided and Supervisor Nix gave the invocation.  The minutes of the January meeting were approved on a motion by Nix and seconded by Lyons.  The motion passed.
Ridings gave the treasury report.  A motion was made by Beasley and seconded by Tatum to approve the report as mailed.  The motion passed.
Regional Representative Amos gave the State Conservation Commission report.  Amos reported that soil stewardship material is still available for ordering if the supervisors were interested in ordering this year.  After discussion the supervisors agreed to not order materials this year.  Amos also reported that they would need to come up with a budget to disperse the remaining state allotment.  After discussion a motion was made by Nix and seconded by Grizzle to pay Blue Ridge Mountain SWCD $108 for the students that rode the bus to the NRC Workshop.  Amos stated that the elected supervisor position for Habersham County will be open this year and the qualifying date is May 23-25, 2012 closing at 12:00 noon on the 25th.

Erosion and sediment control plans were reported as follows:  
Forsyth County – 23 plans submitted for ratification.  The plans were approved on a motion by Ridings and seconded by Reid.
White County – 2 plans submitted for ratification.  The plans were approved on a motion by Sills and seconded by Nix.  The motions passed.

District Conservationist Biggers gave the NRCS report.  He reported that they are finishing up EQIP ranking and should know who will get a contract by the next district meeting.
Nix reported that a RC&D is working on three (3) separate grants.
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In other district business:  Ridings read a thank you letter from Sandra Frady thanking the district for their support during Morris’ illness.  The supervisors discussed the district’s scholarship and if they would be able to continue the program because of accounting rules.  The item was tabled until the next meeting.  A motion was made by Tatum and seconded by Nix to pay $750 in GACDS dues.  The motion passed.  Ridings encouraged the supervisors to work on getting students to attend the NRC Workshop.  After discussion the supervisors set the location for the Ministers Meeting at Concord Baptist Church on Thursday, March 8, 2012 beginning at 6:30 p.m.  Ridings reported that Lanier Tech Conference Center has been booked for the Affiliate Members Meeting.
The next district meeting will be Supervisors/Ministers Meeting–Thursday, March 8, 2012, 6:30 p.m., Concord Baptist Church in Cumming, Georgia.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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